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SUBJECT: Informative - Georouting of Calls to the 988 Suicide and Crisis Lifeline 
 
Greetings Honorable Tribal Leaders, Partners, and Professionals –  
 
We are informing you of a new service called georouting that will direct 988 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline 
calls to crisis centers based on a help-seeker’s general location instead of by area code. Georouting will 
make it easier to reach the Native & Strong Lifeline, Washington’s crisis line for Indigenous people. 
 
Following the guidelines of Chapter 43.376 RCW, the Washington State Centennial Accord of 1989, and 
the DOH Consultation and Collaboration Procedure the 988 network activated georouting on September 
17, 2024, for T-Mobile and Verizon. Later this fall, the 988 network will activate georouting for AT&T, 
with smaller carriers to follow. Calls will route by area code until each carrier enables georouting. Texts 
to 988 will still route by area code and online chat messages will route by ZIP code.  
  
Previously, only people who called 988 from a Washington area code would hear the option to press 4 for 
the Native & Strong Lifeline. With georouting, anyone physically located in Washington using a phone 
with service from a carrier that has enabled georouting will hear the Native & Strong Lifeline option. Our 
fact sheet has more information.  
 

If you have any comments or questions, please contact 988 Program Supervisor, Elaina Perry, at 
Elaina.Perry@doh.wa.gov or 360-764-0191, or Office of Tribal Public Health and Relations (OTPHR) 
Executive Director, Candice Wilson-Quatz’teanut, at Candice.Wilson@doh.wa.gov or 360-819-7626. 
 

Sincerely,  

 
Michele Roberts MPH, MCHES 
Assistant Secretary 
Division of Prevention and Community Health 
 
Cc:  Allen Christensen, Office of Healthy and Safe Communities Director, WA-DOH 

Lacy Fehrenbach, Chief of Prevention, Safety and Health, WA-DOH 
Kristopher Holiday, Chief, Office of Strategic Partnerships, WA-DOH 
Kristin Peterson, Chief, Office of Policy, Planning & Evaluation, WA-DOH 
Lonnie Peterson, 988 Crisis Systems Section Manager, WA-DOH 
Elizabeth Perez, Chief, Office of Public Affairs and Equity, WA-DOH 
Elaina Perry, 988 Program Supervisor, WA-DOH 
Jessica Todorovich, Chief of Staff, WA-DOH 
Umair A. Shah, MD, MPH, Secretary of Health, WA-DOH 
Candice Wilson–Quatz'tenaut (Lummi), Executive Director, OTPHR, WA-DOH 

http://www.988lifeline.org/
https://nativelifeline.org/
https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=43.376
https://goia.wa.gov/relations/centennial-accord
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1200/DOHConsulationColllaborationProcedure.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2024-09/140300-GeoroutingCallsTo988ForTribes.pdf
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